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REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 17, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, January 17, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd.  Commissioner Dan J. Gregory was unable to attend.   Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Cameron Wolf, Civil Defense/EMA; Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; Sergeant Keith Keller, Kristina Terry and Michael Steinhart, Martin County EMS; Jon Haulk, Highway Department; Adam Greene, Greene Body Shop; Jeramy Osborn, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance and Josie Roush.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 3, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  
Jenny Dearwester, SDIC, presented to the Commissioners a resolution and grant agreement for the Housing Rehabilitation Grant.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the Housing Rehabilitation Resolution.  President George made the second.  Commissioner Boyd also made a motion to approve the grant agreement with President George making the second.  SIDC turned in five applications for the housing rehab grant and all five were approved.  Dearwester will begin accepting bids in May and start work on the project in June for approximately 14 homes in Martin County.  President George signed several documents pertaining to the grant.  

Michael Steinhart and Kristina Terry, Martin County EMS, submitted their quarterly run report and an update on equipment.  
Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the IT Systems Yearly Support Service Agreement with RTC Communications for $8,400.  President George made the second.  
Auditor Roush submitted the year-end Comp Time Report.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to table the appointment to the Daviess-Martin Joint Park Board due to Commissioner Gregory not being present.  President George made the second.  Auditor Roush submitted a list of 10 individuals interested in the appointment.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted the 2017-2018 Adult Community Corrections Grant for approval. Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the grant application and budget of $182,400.  President George made the second.  
Sergeant Keith Keller informed the Commissioners that there are currently 61 inmates in the Security Center, 4 of which are DOC.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  The department will assist Community Corrections with the rock needed for their storage building.  Superintendent Padgett submitted pictures of the newly completed Jones Lane Bridge.  He also gave an update on the Sherfick School Road Bridge project along with pictures of the ongoing replacement.  The Road Asset Management bids are due January 27th.  Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn informed the Commissioners that she recently started a Facebook page for the department to notify citizens of road and bridge closings and road conditions.  BF&S is currently in negotiations with INDOT on Bridge Inspections.  Superintendent Padgett also gave an update on equipment repairs.  

Cameron Wolf, Civil Defense/EMS, updated the Commissioners on department happenings.  He also informed the Commissioners on some recent repairs to equipment.  

Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners not to appoint a county employee to the Daviess-Martin Joint Park Board due to possible conflict of interest.  The Commissioners narrowed the list down to 3-4 potential individuals.  Auditor Roush is to contact each of those individuals and request in writing on why they would like to serve.  
Auditor Roush submitted information on the Rails for Trails project.  She also updated the Commissioners on the budget review process.  The County received their 1782 Notice and is awaiting the Budget Order.  Helix Technologies submitted a quote to adapt the front doors to be ADA Compliant.  Auditor Roush also informed the Commissioners that a local carpenter is making a display case for the Bicentennial memorabilia. Felts Lock and Alarm will be onsite to repair an alarm on the fire system.  Employee W2’s will be going out with paychecks this week.  Auditor Roush is waiting on job descriptions from the Sheriff and Prosecutor.  They were due December 30, 2016.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 31, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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